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As described by UW-System Policy on Individuals with Disabilities (Regent Policy 14-10), “Each Chancellor shall appoint an advisory committee, including students, to provide information and recommendation responsive to the needs and concerns of individuals with disabilities.”  The UWSP Differing Abilities Council met monthly throughout this last academic year and focused on both its traditional charge from the chancellor, as well as emergent issues on campus.  
Historically, the Differing Abilities Council was created through the Office of Disability Services in 2005.  The first official meeting took place on December 7, 2005.  As of September 2007, the Council reports directly to the Chancellor.  
Our traditional charge from Chancellor Bernie L. Patterson has been the following responsibilities: 

· Assessing accessibility on campus

· Identifying needs of persons with disabilities

· Promoting disability awareness to the campus community

· Providing feedback and recommendations to the Director of Disability Services and Assistive Technology;

· Providing feedback and recommendations to UWSP Faculty, Staff, Directors and Administrators as appropriate.
In addition to these standing goals, the Differing Abilities Council continues to focus on the following:

· Continue to identify and implement methods for increasing disability awareness and educating our campus community about disabilities and accessibility, such as the Celebrate All Abilities event.
· Hold regular monthly meetings and continue to discuss reported disability and accessibility concerns.
· Provide input with the facilities planning process for new university construction to ensure accessibility considerations are addressed.
· Collaborate with the Office of Admissions to identify areas to enhance our ability to recruit students with disabilities.
· Collaborate with the Human Resources and Affirmative Action Department to identify areas to enhance our ability to recruit faculty and staff with disabilities.
· Monitor campus accessibility and identify areas of campus that may need improvement.
· Continue to create, update and refine educational material such as the disability awareness web site and display boards.
· Report disability and accessibility related concerns to the Chancellor in an end-of-year report as well as reporting urgent concerns immediately to the appropriate administrator.
The following addresses these charges set forth by the Chancellor.
Responding to the charge


Assessing, monitoring, reporting and providing feedback of accessibility issues and concerns
The Differing Abilities Council continues to include on its monthly meeting agenda the topic of                         sharing campus accessibility issues and/or concerns brought to council members’ attention.   Paul Hasler of Facilities Services and George Acker, Associate Facilities Planner, who are both ex-officio members of the DAC, have been instrumental in keeping accessibility issues at the forefront of UWSP maintenance and planning.  
· Continued attention is given to the way-finding and accessibility of our campus members during snow season. Our facility services team does an excellent job of responding to needs.
· The council did not receive any complaints or expressed concerns related to timely snow removal for the 2017-2018 academic year.  Current snow removal policies appear to be adequately ensuring access for all students, even during severe weather.  
Promotion and identification of disability awareness on campus 
The Climate subcommittee continued the DAC’s ongoing promotion of disability and accessibility awareness and education through the 2017 “Celebrate All Abilities” programming held during the Disability Awareness Month of October.  The DAC collaborated with student employees of the DATC to put on another successful “Celebrate All Abilities.”  Events were scheduled daily during the awareness week and well attended.  In addition to a full-capacity talk by Dr. Jason Siewert, the chair of the council, on the topic of Mental Health disabilities, the DAC undertook a supplemental poster campaign to bring awareness to “invisible disabilities” and educate students about the challenges of all visible and invisible disabilities.  Funds for these initiatives were drawn from the DAC annual budget of $1000.   
Address ongoing accessibility and disability related concerns on campus
The Council has continued to discuss and provide recommendations for accessibility in the existing UWSP campus.   Our process of handling accessibility concerns has resulted in successfully addressing the following:

· The council addressed a lighting and wayfinding issue in the lower level of the student services building.  Students requiring the use of the elevator and emerging on the lower level, were subjected to an insufficiently lighted area with poor signage.  Lighting and signage upgrades were implemented.

· The council reviewed proposed interior signage for the new Science Building.

· The council addressed a significant trip hazard outside of the Speech, Language and Hearing Clinic in the School of Professional Studies.

· The council worked with Gretel Stock-Kupperman, Dean of the University College, to address an elevator access issue.  In the coming months, a new locking mechanism is to be installed on this elevator that eases access for students with both permanent and temporary disabilities while maintaining security for the lower level of Albertson Hall.  
· The council is presently considering potential solutions for a needed adult changing station in restrooms on the Speech, Language, and Hearing Clinic.  The lack of such a station in the restrooms has presented a problem for disabled visitors to campus and their caregivers.
· The council continues to review how outside universities seek to recruit and retain students with disabilities and is working with relevant campus departments to improve our efforts at recruiting these students.  We are reviewing our admissions and marketing materials, and working to promote an accessible and healthy learning atmosphere.     
Continue to communicate questions and concerns related to disabilities and accessibility to the appropriate offices.
The Director of the Disability and Assistive Technology Center (Andy Held) sits on the Differing Abilities Council as an ex-officio member.  The Director has access to ongoing discussions of accessibility, accommodations and disability related concerns and also serves as the point of contact for staff and student accessibility concerns.
Ex-officio members also include a representative from Facility Services and Residential Living.  These representatives have access to ongoing discussion of accessibility and disability related concerns.  They have also proven instrumental in facilitating changes where appropriate.    

Membership

The 2017-2018 academic year saw some changes to the DAC membership, mainly resulting from retirements and other departures from the University.  The Council invited several individuals on campus to participate in the council to replace these members.  We were pleased to use this as an opportunity to re-establish relationships with other areas of the campus, most notably with the admissions office.  Multiple faculty from the School of Communication Sciences and Disorders joined the DAC, providing valuable insight into disability related matters on campus.  

The DAC, as of May 2018 consists of the following members:  

Voting Members:  Jason Siewert (co-chair), Chris Brundidge, Susan LeBow, Tanya Copas, Rachel Craig, Katy Horn, and Kendra Liddicoat and Olivia Riemer (student, co-chair).  Ex-Officio members:  Paul Hacker, George Acker, Cindy Von Knecten and Andy Held.  

The council is grateful to Pam Dollard, Carol Grasamkee, Paul Williams and students Julia Blank and Megan Wayda for their contributions to the DAC.  The Council expects to recruit additional students to the DAC in fall semester 2018 to account for 2 departures due to academic conflicts for the coming academic year.    

Plans for 2018-2019
The Council is committed to continuing to meet the charge put forth by Chancellor Patterson.  We feel energized by our new members and the various expertise and backgrounds they bring to the Council.  Plans for coming year include, but are not limited to:
· Continue efforts that support the DAC mission statement; “The Differing Abilities Council assesses, educates, and advises the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point community on issues related to all disabilities and accessibility.”

· Continue having monthly Council meetings during the academic calendar year.

· Continue the efforts of the climate and building assessment subcommittees. 

· Plan to implement “Celebrate All Abilities” for October 2018.
· Continue to develop and update the DAC website.

· Continue to address access issues at meetings.

· Provide information to personnel involved with campus renovation and long-term facilities planning.

· Review ways that this council can support the UWSP Admissions office in recruiting and retaining students with disabilities, and presenting UWSP as a healthy and supportive community for those with disabilities.
Final Comments
Council members continue to be satisfied with our input into campus life. Our recommendations have been welcomed and met with responsiveness from our colleagues across campus.   We are excited about our improved collaboration with offices throughout campus and our increased role in recruitment in particular.  We are confident this presents a valuable opportunity to support the Chancellor in his efforts to improve the UWSP environment and contribute to both diversity and inclusivity.  We look forward to our next year in 2018-19.
Respectfully submitted by the Differing Abilities Council, 2018.
